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• The Comprehensive Recreation Parks & Open Space (CRPOS) Study Committee 
continues to meet on the 3rd Tuesday of each month using the Zoom platform.  Also, a 
site visit has been scheduled with a forester and DCNR officials for a walk-through at 
Negley Park on June 23rd.  PASHEK-MTR handles all meeting logistics, and all meetings 
are open to the public.     
 

• Members of the Community Development/Parks & Recreation Committee and I visited a 
sculptor in Shippensburg who is considering donating a large piece of artwork to the 
Borough.  Our costs would include surface finishing the piece, transporting it to the site, 
and installing it.  We estimate at least a year to accomplish this which allows time for 
fundraising.  Further discussion on this proposal will be during Committee meetings 
which are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month at 6:00 p.m. 
 

• The Council President and I attended a municipal breakfast update at the Frederickson 
Library on May 5th to explore ways the Library can work more closely with its member 
municipalities to improve marketing efforts.  Individual meetings with members will be 
scheduled to explore this further. 
 

• The floor replacement project at the Borough Offices is complete.  We invite everyone 
to stop by to see what a great improvement this is to the facility at 510 Herman Avenue. 
 

• It is with mixed emotions that I report Jody Walters, Clerk, is retiring; her last day will be 
June 9, 2022.  We will miss her but wish her the very best on this next chapter in her life. 
 


